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M30 SPECIFICATION AND GUIDELINES FOR ROAD LIGHTING DESIGN 
 
Luminaire Acceptance Process 
 
The M30 specification references a list of luminaires accepted for installation on the State 
highway network. The accepted luminaires have been independently assessed against the criteria 
listed the M30 document.  This list is available on the NZ Transport Agency Waka Kotahi (NZTA) 
website: M30 accepted luminaires list 
 
The nominated independent luminaire assessors for Waka Kotahi are: 
 
Steve Muir (03 325 7887 or 021 343 662)  John McKensey (09 414 1004 or 021 613 514) 
muirs@xtra.co.nz john.mckensey@ldp.nz 
Essential Lighting Consultancy Ltd  LDP Ltd 
506 Boundary Road, RD4  Level 4, The B:HIVE, 74 Taharoto Rd 
Christchurch 7674 Auckland 0622 
 
Laurie Cook (0275 101 273) 
laurie.cook@wsp.com   
WSP Ltd 
L3, The Westhaven  
100 Beaumont Street  
Auckland 1010  
 
 
All proponents considering submission of luminaire information for M30 acceptance are advised 
to contact one of the above assessors prior to submission to ensure the information being 
submitted is complete and to the required standard. 
 
There will be charges for the assessment work undertaken by the assessors on your 
behalf.  All charges are the proponent’s responsibility.  NZTA is not able to assist you with 
these charges. 
 
The approval process is as follows: 
 
a) Contact one of the independent assessors above, agree all contractual aspects and prepare a 

complete submission for assessment (refer M30 for information required or request a 
submission pack from the assessor). 

 
b) Forward information to your chosen independent assessor and address any queries or 

requests for further information to allow them to complete the assessment. 
 
c) Once your assessment is completed and all payments of independent fees have been received, 

the independent assessor will forward their recommendation to NZTA for confirmation of 
acceptance. 

 
d) NZTA will contact you confirming M30 acceptance for the installation of your luminaire on the 

State highway network.  You may use this communication as proof of acceptance under the 
M30 specification until the List of Accepted Luminaires ( M30 accepted luminaires list ) on the 
NZTA website is updated with a listing of your product. 
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